
MINUTES OF PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD 5 
January 5, 2010 

 
Call To Order 
 
The meeting was called to order in the City Council Chambers at 6:00 p.m. by Chairman 
Glenn Varner with the following Board members present: Brandi Patterson, Pam 
Kitkoski, Marcus Yarbrough, Herb Moltzan, Chandra Karlen and Kevin Moffitt. 

10 

 
Approval of Minutes 
 15 

20 

The draft of minutes from the previous Park Board meeting on December 1, 2009 was 
provided to the Board for their review and approval. Pam Kitkoski asked for a 
clarification in line 29 to reflect Harry Myers Park “community center.”  Pam Kitkoski 
made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Chandra Karlen seconded the motion 
which was voted on and passed with all in favor. 
 
Discuss and Consider Annual Update of Park Land Dedication 
 
Mr. Griggs informed the Board of the land valuation done by Hipes and Associates.  The 
result was an $18,500 land valuation for future park development.  Staff recommended 
the $18,500 valuation not be accepted and therefore seek a second appraisal. Chairman 
Glen Varner suggested this issue be tabled until the second appraisal. Chandra Karlen 
motioned to table this until a second appraisal is received. Marcus Yarbrough seconded 
the motion which was voted on and passed with all in favor. 
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Staff recommended adding $50,000 to the cost to develop a neighborhood park as well as 
adding an additional acre to the total required mandatory park land dedication.  This 
change is a result of the recent need to provide off-site parking without impacting the 
overall recreational value of the neighborhood park. The Board approved the master plan 
amendment. 
 
Discuss and Consider Northshore Park Improvements 
 
Mr. Griggs presented a PowerPoint presentation and showed map drawings with the site 
plan for the improvements at Northshore Park.  The budget for the improvements is 
$140,000.  The site plan was compiled by the Parks and Recreation Department.  Staff is 
recommending on installing equipment for 2–5 year-olds.  Park improvements will 
include the Neos equipment with structures such as the Atom, Sidewinder and X-Wave 2 
as well as “old-style” games such as shuffle board.  The labor will be done in-house by 
the Park’s Special Projects group.  Plans are to start construction mid-February.  Pam 
Kitoski made a motion to continue with the park improvement as planned.  Kevin Moffitt 
seconded the motion which was voted on and passed with all in favor. 
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Staff Update 
 50 



Mr. Griggs and Mr. Hesser informed the Board of the upcoming special events.  The 12th 
Annual Daddy Daughter Ball is scheduled for January 30th at the Hilton Bella Harbor. 
There are 500 tickets available with 157 tickets currently sold.  On January 8th the seniors 
will take a trip to Le Cordon Bleu of Dallas.  Mr. Hesser informed the group that adult 
softball starts the week of February 22nd. 55 
 
Adjournment 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, the meeting was 
adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 60 
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